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Frisby on the Wreake Parish Council

Minutes of the extraordinary meeting held on 25th August 2020 at 7.30pm, on Zoom  

Present:
Cllrs Ball, Chidlow, Baxter, Reason and Warwick
In attendance;       5 members of the public and Sue Norledge, Clerk.

Public Participation:

No comments were made. 

567/20Apologies for absence: 


Apologies for absence were received from Borough Councillor Browne,
568/20 To consider planning application 20/00811/REM 4 houses land to the South of Frisby

Councillor Warwick gave some of the background to the application.  In May 2019, Bowbridge displayed their outline REM plans to the village.  There was considerable concern about these from villagers, and in particular the access road that cuts diagonally across the field.  The villagers understanding was that this would go to the right hand side of the field as outlined in the LTD in the Neighbourhood Plan and the Melton Local Plan.  These concerns had been passed onto Bowbridge.

From looking through the application the main areas of concern with the application are;-

· The alignment of the road including the effect on the ridge and furrow field and the conflict with the NP and MLP.
· The housing layout with all of the affordable housing being bunched into one corner.  This did not allow proper integration.

· The plans for the drainage strategy were not sufficiently robust.

· The housing types, with houses having a study upstairs and this not being counted as a bedroom.

· No play area.

· No access for the school.

· No clear plan for a pedestrian access onto Rotherby Lane.
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· The access arrangements onto the site appeared to be dangerous and needed some mitigation.
· The effect on the wildlife on the site.
· Light and noise pollution from the access road alignment.
· No section 106 contribution for the village.
 
It was agreed in principle to object to the plans.  However, it was 


felt that it would be helpful to try and meet with the case officer,

the Assistant Director for Planning and Housing delivery and the Borough Councillor to discuss the application before the PC comments were finalised.  The Clerk would arrange this.  The Clerk

would also try and get a further extension for comments to allow

this meeting to take place.
Signed




Chair of Frisby Parish Council

Date
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